ad 2 Bedford Place,
> ' G ra nge So I a r Church Hill, Towns Parks,
Navan,
Co. Meath.
C15 VRF3

Attn: Margaret Crehan 19/09/2023

Permission is sought by Enva Ireland Ltd. for the installation of 410 roof mounted Solar PV panels over
1 no. existing industrial building and all associated site works and services at Block 402, Grants Drive,

Greenogue Business Park, Rathcoole Co. Dublin D24 AP04.
Planning ReferenceSD22A/0326. Compliance with Condition No. 2.

Dear Margaret,

Further to our recent phone call, please find attached copies of emails which indicate that the Glint and Glare
Report was forwarded to and acknowledged by the parties mentioned in Condition no. 2 below, as well as an
email from the Department of Defence indicating they have no further issues with what was received. No

further response was received from IAA, despite several requests.

10/10/2022 Email sent to Department of Defence with Glint and Glare and outline of condition no. 2 which

we needed them to confirm was acceptable.

10/10/22 Email sent to IAA, Deirdre Forrest with Glint and Glare and outline of condition no. 2 which we

needed them to confirm was acceptable.

10/10/2022 — Automatic response from [IAA to indicate they have received my email and will respond within

10 working days.
11/10/2022 — reply from Don Watchorn Dept of Defence acknowledging receipt of my email.

17/10/2022 - reply from Dept of Defence stating they have no further observations to make in relation to the

Glint and Glare report received for now.

21/11/2022 — Email sent to Pamela Hughes, SDCC, relating to condition no 2 with the above emails attached.

2. Glint/Glare Assessment regarding Aviation. 4

Prior to the commencement of development, the applicant/owner shall submit the following to the Planning
Authority: (a) written confirmation that the applicant has forwarded a Glint and Glare Assessment which
considers the predicted effect of the proposed solar panels on sensitive aircraft receptors of the proposed

development to the Irish Aviation Authority. (b) the written agreement of the Irish Aviation Authority and/or
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the Air Corps Traffic Service, which states that: (i) the proposed construction works - inclusive of cranes -
will not affect the safety, efficiency or regularity of aircraft generally and/or of Air Corps operations. (ii) the
proposed development - inclusive of the solar panels - will not affect the safety, efficiency or regularity of
aviation operations or the emergency services (e.g. Coast Guard 2 helicopters ) operated in the vicinity of
Tallaght Hospital. REASON: In the interests of public safety, protecting the environment and in the interests

of the amenities of the area.

Should you require additional information please contact the undersigned.
Kind regards,
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Martina McGuire

Grange Solar
087 2303059
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